

Freedom of Information Team Department of Health G18, Richmond House 79 Whitehall London SW1A 2NS

www.gov.uk

Mr Paul Davies request-413161-d5ce9120@whatdotheyknow.com

10 July 2017

Dear Mr Davies.

Freedom of Information Request Reference FOI-1087868

Thank you for your request dated 19 June 2017, in which you asked the Department of Health (DH):

"Please can you provide under the Freedom of Information Act a copy of any Call Off Contracts entered into by your organisation with Capita Business Services Limited, Brook Street (UK) Limited and Hays Specialist Recruitment Limited for the provision of services under the Contingent Labour ONE framework (RM960).

For the avoidance of doubt, I am interested in any master agreements signed with Capita, Brook Street and Hays and not agreements for the provision of individual contractors. To avoid any concerns about Data Protection, please feel free to redact the Contact Reference, Account Manager and the Key Personnel from section 3.1."

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).

I can confirm that the DH holds the information you requested. However, as the information held is in the public domain we will, under Section 21 of the FOIA (information accessible to the applicant by other means), refer you to the published source. The information you have requested is available in the Contracts Finder, at:

www.contractsfinder.service.gov.uk/Search

Contract information posted prior to 26 February 2015 is hosted on a read-only archive of historic contract data located here:

https://data.gov.uk/data/contracts-finder-archive

If you are not satisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to appeal by asking for an internal review. This should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to the address at the top of this letter, or the email address at the end of this letter.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communication.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may complain directly to the Information Commissioner (ICO) who may decide to investigate your concerns. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have already appealed our original response, and received our internal review response. The ICO will not usually investigate concerns where there has been an undue delay in bringing it to their attention. You should raise your concerns with them within three months of your last meaningful contact with us.

The ICO can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow SK9 5AF

https://ico.org.uk/concerns

Yours sincerely,

Charlene Carter

Freedom of Information Officer FreedomOfInformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk